
U.S. ROUTE 54
BRIDGE REHABILITATION PROJECT

Bridge rehabilitations to
extend the life to two vital

overpasses in Jefferson City.
 

WHERE WHEN TRAFFIC IMPACT
Half-mile section between
south of the Missouri River
and Missouri Boulevard. 

U.S. Route 54 narrowed to
a single lane of traffic, each

direction, for 0.5 miles

modot.org/us-route-54-bridge-rehabilitations-over-us-route-50-and-mccarty-street-cole-county

Project update | July 12, 2024 

For the first phase of work, westbound
traffic will shift to a head-to-head
configuration with eastbound traffic,
while the westbound bridges are
repaired.

All ramps are expected to remain open
during Phase 1. If needed for safety
reasons, they may not be available at
all times.

The speed limit will be reduced to 
35 mph throughout the work zone.

A 15-foot width restriction will be in
place for westbound U.S. Route 54.

A 10-foot width restriction will be in
place for eastbound U.S. Route 54.

For travelers who drive this short section as
part of their daily commute, avoiding peak

travel times and planning for extra travel
time will be the best course of action.

 
Those traveling from outside of the Jefferson

City area to/from the Lake of the Ozarks
region are encouraged to use an alternate

route, such as those highlighted in blue
(right). However, alternate routes will vary

based on starting point and destination.

over U.S. Route 50 and McCarty Street

WHAT

STARTING JULY 15

ALTERNATE ROUTES?

Starting July 15 at 7 p.m.
Phase 1 + Phase 2 = 90 days.


